
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
February 5, 2015 
 
 
Sam Zehtaban 
Operations Manager 
Jacksonville Wastewater 
248 Cloverdale Road 
Jacksonville, AR 72076 
 
RE: NPDES Permit No.:  AR0041335, AFIN:  60-00543 
         Permit Schedule Report Received 
 
 
Dear Mr. Zehtaban: 
 
The Department has received the annual report to show reduction in Total Phosphorus 
for the next permit renewal.   Thank you for submitting this report.  The Water Division 
Enforcement Branch has no comment at this time. 
 
Should you have any questions, feel free to contact me at 501-682-0630 or you may e-
mail me at allen-daniel@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Leslie Allen-Daniel 
Enforcement Analyst 
Water Division Enforcement Branch 
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